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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

Change of Bookkeeping Bank for the Company's Shares 
 

Nova Odessa, August 12, 2024 – Lupatech S.A. (B3: LUPA3) ("Lupatech" or "Company"), in compliance 
with CVM Resolution 44/2021 and subsequent amendments, hereby informs its shareholders and the 
market in general that as of August 19, 2023, BTG PACTUAL SERVIÇOS FINANCEIROS S/A DTVM 
("BTG Pactual" or "New Bookkeeper Agent") will become the depositary financial institution for the book-
entry shares and subscription bonus issued by the Company, replacing BANCO BRADESCO ("Former 
Bookkeeper"). 
 
Therefore, as of the aforementioned date, service to holders of shares and/or subscription bonus in 
custody in the book-entry environment ("Book-Entry Shareholder") will be provided by BTG Pactual via e-
mail to escrituracao.acao@btgpactual.com. To be correctly served by the New Bookkeeper Agent, the 
Book-Entry Shareholder must keep its registration data updated at all times with the New Bookkeeper 
Agent. 
 
Shareholders with shares and subscription bonus issued by the Company held in custody at B3 will 
continue to be served normally by their respective securities brokers and/or custody agents, and there will 
be no interruption in the trading of the Company's shares and subscription bonus. 
 
As a result of the migration process, there will be a suspension of service to shareholders with the Former 
Bookkeeper as of August 14, 2024. 
 
Regarding share transfer orders (custody transfer) whose blocking has been made by the Former 
Bookkeeper, without the respective deposit having taken place, it will pass on the blocks to BTG Pactual 
and said blocks will remain valid until the respective expiration date.  
 
We reiterate that the change in the book-entry institution will not imply any change in the rights conferred 
to the Company's shares and/or Subscription Bonus, including any remuneration of capital and/or 
dividends. Likewise, any payments made will be credited to the same current account previously 
indicated by the Book-Entry Shareholder. 

 
The Investor Relations department remains at your disposal for further clarification. 
 
 

Rafael Gorenstein 
CEO e DRI 
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